
 

 

TOWN OF LOXAHATCHEE GROVES 

TOWN COUNCIL COMMUNITY OPEN DISCUSSION WORKSHOP 

 JULY 6, 2021 

Meeting audio available in Town Clerk’s Office 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Shorr called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC  

There were public comments made by the following Susan Clubb, Katie Lakeman, Robert Miller, Brian 

McNeal, and Jo Siciliano. 

 

Katie Lakeman- spoke about signs up those states “NO FIREWORS”. She also stated that she has pictures 

of the property on “A” road. Councilmember Maniglia stated that the fireworks signs are not completely 

correct and why is this not on the Public Works schedule to put the signs out. Town Manager Titcomb 

responded. There continued to be discussion among the Town Council and Town Staff regarding fireworks. 

 

Jo Siciliano asked about the Charter Review committee. Mayor Shorr responded that Town Council has 

instructed the Town Clerk to restart the Committee. Town Clerk responded that information will be going 

out next week. 

 

Susan Clubb stated she was happy that the roads were getting paved and what is the status of “E” Road 

getting paved. Councilmember Herzog responded to Ms. Clubb stating that it is a discussion for future 

budget. Ms. Clubb does it needs residents’ participation for “E” Road. Mayor Shorr responded that the 

more residents that desire road paved is good. There continue to be discussion among the Town Council 

and Ms. Clubb. 

 

Brian McNeal spoke about the incident on “B” Road. What the heck is going on “B” Road. Councilmember 

Maniglia explained the issue to Mr. McNeal. He stated that he wants to put his fence up. Town Manager 

Titcomb stated that Public Works were directed to remove bollards. Councilmember Maniglia stated she 

had an issue with this because Public Works should be for maintenance. Mayor Shorr asked Mr. McNeal 

about his fence and already signed easement. Mr. McNeal responded to Mayor Shorr’s question. There 

continued to be discussion among the Town Council, Town Staff, and Mr. McNeal. 

 

Jo Siciliano addressed the Town Council again regarding drainage on “B” road and stated that before paving 

happens, need to take care of the canals (bring back to original).  

 

Susan Clubb addressed the Town Council again with a few more questions regarding “E” road. Mayor 

Shorr stated that Ms. Clubb should get with Asst. Town Manager Ramaglia. 
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Katie Lakeman addressed the Town Council again and asked when the canal start moving water as it has 

in the past what is going to happen to her road. Mayor Shorr responded to her concern. Councilmember 

Maniglia also made a comment. 

 

Robert Miller addressed the Town Council regarding spoke about trees being removed near his home and 

stated that now it is a transfer station. He complained about the bugs, dead plants, fungus, and diseases. 

Town Manager Titcomb asked for his information. He also stated other issues. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

The workshop was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  
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